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To All Councillors
       Sept  2020

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/74230627601?pwd=VWpOd25sY1FERUxDTzVIU09aUmMxZz09
Clive Leworthy
Clerk to the Parish Council 
MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held remotely via Zoom on 3rd Sept 2020
Present ; Barbara Archer (Chair) Linda Charie , Valerie Fotheringham , Antonia Bury , Buster Evans, Chris Meeson , Mike Kelly , David Marston. Cecilia Motley. Clive Leworthy (Clerk)
Edward Povey 
One member of the public at the start of meeting.

1. Public Forum (limited to 15 minutes) members of the public may raise any issues with the Council during the public forum but not during the Council meeting unless invited to do so by the Chairman. Members of the public can join the meeting via ZOOM but cannot participate in the meeting once the public session is completed. Contact the Clerk for further info on joining the meeting.
2.
Apologies for absence.           NONE
3. Declarations of Interest.
Declarations of Interest - Members are requested to declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the terms of the Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct) (England) Order 2001 issued under Section 51 Local Government Act 2000 as follows:
1. Declarations of personal interests                          NONE
2. Declarations of prejudicial interests                      NONE
4. Approval of the minutes from meeting held on 2nd July  2020
       Prop Mike Kelly 2nd Linda Charie   APPROVED
5. Matters Arising from those minutes that are not covered on the Agenda  NONE
6. Vacancy -To  consider applications for Co Option.
            One application had been received which was from Mr Edward Povey . His application had been shared with Cllrs. The Chair asked Mr Povey if he would like to say a few words. It was proposed by Buster Evans 2nd Val Fotheringham and  Council then voted to approve Mr Poveys Co Option and he joined the meeting.
7.
Reports

(a) 

Chairman – The Chair advised council that the Smartwater signs were now in place around the Parish and asked them to remind everyone to use their Smartwater pens and display the stickers in their windows.

(b) 
Cllr Cecelia Motley  - Shropshire Cllr Motley reported on some of her work and this included, Shropshire Council would continue to meet remotely until May 2021 . Shirehall is not a good building for social distancing and home working would continue. It was also planned to use hubs around the County which could include Craven Arms  for meetings. Andy Begley had been appointed as Chief Exxecutive. Cllr Gwiliym Butler was completing his work on the Community and Rural Strategy and she would update shortly. She continued to work with the Rural Services Network and their conference was due to take place shortly. She updated Council on the recent Covid 19 outbreak at the Travellers site in Craven Arms despite some difficulties she thought the Public Health & Shropshire Council team had dealt with the outbreak very well ,another outbreak had now occurred at a care home in Dorrington. She congratulated Munslow PC on being the first local Council to complete the Smartwater project and to have signage in place.
8.
Finance

(a)  Consider the accounting statement   2020/21 to date.

          (b)  Consider payments for approval.

          Clerk’s Salary  August = £152.47

          Clerks Expenses Aug = £7.65

           HMRC = £38.20

           IOC = £40

           DM Payroll = £60

  Prop Buster Evans 2nd Linda Charie APPROVED
9.
Planning Matters
(a) Consider any new applications       NONE 
(b) Review National Planning Proposals   (papers circulated)

Council reviewed the papers and questionaire but the opinion was that the work and depth of knowledge required was not available to Munslow PC. The Council would continue to monitor planning proposals as they progressed.

10. Grant Application – To consider a grant application from Hope House Childrens Hospice
         The Council's small budget did not allow for Charitable donations during this financial year.

11. Highways 

(a) Review recent roadworks B4368 (Chair letter circulated by email)
Council approved the letter from the Chairman to Kevin Aitkens Highways SC.

                 (b)  Car Park Repairs Estimate -  To  Consider an estimate to replace broken concrete pillar for                                                  noticebaord and repair potholes in car park Total = £381.          

  Prop Linda Charie 2nd David Marston APPROVED.
(c) Speedwatch Report – To receive a report from Speedwatch Group (Report attached)
         Council discussed at length the continuing issue of speeding through the Parish on the B4368 , various suggestions such as Village Gateway ,Speed Cameras , Signage were discussed. The Clerk reminded Council that some funding may be available via the PCC but that the Chair's meeting with Shropshire Councils Highways Dept was vital because currently there was disagreement between the Police and Highways over the traffic engineering required. The Chair , Vice Chair and Clerk would prepare a discussion paper for review in preparation for this meeting.

Next meeting  1st October  2020. 

